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Welcome to the new Norwich Canoe Club
newsletter - we hope to update members on a

regular basis with the latest news and updates. We
welcome your feedback and suggestions! 

Thanks, Sarah
Chair  

WELCOME TO THE CLUB

The Club trip to Porto Antigo was absolutely brilliant with 24 members attending. There was early bird
Yoga every morning, two paddle sessions and then either gym or a run to choose from every day. The
evenings were spent watching videos of the days paddling, enjoying a glass or two and generally
recovering from the days exercise. I do hope that we make this a yearly event - the hotel was lovely and
scenery beautiful.  We do need to work with the hotel on the food offering, cabbage soup is not my thing!  

Since then the Club has run a very successful BUCS Sprint Canoe Weekend, (congratulations to Toby
Booth for his silver medal in Men's K1 200m) and hosted the Marathon Assessment Race for GB selection
for the Senior Marathon World Cup in Brandenburg, Waterland's Marathon in Amsterdam and the 2024
FISU World University Sports Championships. Two NCC paddlers were selected after the racing: Kamila
Sklenarova for Waterland’s and Tim Dowden for the World Cup and University Sports Championships in
Portugal. Congratulations to them both!

There was a large group of NCC attending the Cambridge Hasler - thanks to Matthew Lodge with his
cheery briefing, race write up and helping to get a great start to the Hasler Season. 

Finally, huge congratulations to Harry Shearer and Hannah Darlington for completing the non-stop Devises
to Westminster International Canoe Race which finished at Teddington this year after 108 miles. A
massive flow on the Thames, with some of the bridges and portage points turning the flat river into grade
two white water meant a huge challenge, particularly as negotiating the Thames was in the middle of the
night after many hours of paddling. A tremendous achievement to finish in just over 22 hours.
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LEARN TO KAYAK UPDATE
Suzanne has  had a couple of assemblies at Cringleford CE

Primary and Magdalen Gates Primary this month, additionally
she managed to bag a visit to North Walsham High School. It’s

not easy getting into schools so this is really good news. We
have had some people come through for tasters and there is a

course booked for the Easter holidays. Suzanne also runs an
after schools club at CNS on Mondays.    

An update on our Objectives progress: 

Coaching, Coaching Skills and Coaching Development
8 newbie coaches completed their Safety and Rescue training on a freezing March day. Well            
done to them for completing rescue in the cold water of the little lake.  

Club Ethos
Hopefully everyone will have noticed the updated training programme with more sessions open
to all.
The two sessions per month where the whole club paddles together have been trialled over
March and seem to have been well received. From April, one of these sessions will be on a
Saturday and one will move to a Wednesday evening.  

The Boathouse, Boat fleet and Equipment
Steve Mableson and volunteers continue to do a great job reviewing the existing fleet and Phil
Jenkins is kept very busy with repairs. We are obtaining quotes for the refurbishment of ‘Fayes
Fab Four’

OBJECTIVES 2024

LEARN TO KAYAK UPDATE
Suzanne has delivered assemblies at Cringleford CE Primary and Magdalen Gates Primary in the
last few weeks. These assemblies immediately had some effect, as several children from these
schools attended the first Learn to Kayak course of this season. Of the 10 children attending the
course, several will come to club trial sessions - so keep an eye out for them! 

A few more assemblies are already planned for the next few weeks. It is not easy getting into
schools so this is really good news. She has also run ergo sessions at CNS and Hethersett
Primary with Wymondham College and Hethersett Primary visiting the club in the next few weeks
for kayak courses.

NEW MEMBERS 
Welcome to our new members - Theia, Eloise,

Calum & Bethany! We look forward to you
joining our sessions and being part of Norwich

Canoe Club. 



STRESS AWARENESS MONTH 
April is Stress Awareness Month and our Welfare Officers, Jo Davis and John Frankland, have
found some resources to help us in the quest to reduce our daily stress. Paddling has many health
benefits including relieving stress; as well as releasing feel-good endorphins in the brain,
improving mood and mental health. For more information or for any welfare concerns please
contact Jo or John in confidence (welfare@norwichcanoeclub.co.uk)

April 1st-30th / Stress Awareness month
There are sources online and suggestions to help us reduce stress i.e. stress management
cheat sheet (see below) - www.stress.org.uk/sam2024 

April 7th / World Health Day
Promoting overall health care awareness including physical, mental, childcare and climate
change regarding health - www.who.int/campaigns/world-health-day

April 10-16th / World Homeopathy Awareness Week
Raising public awareness of the benefits of homeopathy, a gentle, safe and effective system
of medicine. - www.homeopathyawarenessweek.com

April 22-28th / Food allergy Awareness Week
Allergy UK is highlighting the sad truth that the incidence of allergies is now #toobigtoignore.
- www.allergyuk.org

April 25th / On your feet Britain
A celebration of physical activity that encourages workers across Britain to move more and
be more active in their work / lives generally - 
https://yo-yodesk.co.uk/pages/onyourfeet#event

BELOW IS A LIST OF KEY DATES: 



BETTY’S BAR

DATES FOR THE DIARY 2024 

CONTACTS 
Chair - Sarah Walker
chair@norwichcanoeclub.co.uk

Vice-chair - Matt Parkes
vicechair@norwichcanoeclub.co.uk

Secretary - Megan Broadey
secretary@norwichcanoeclub.co.uk

www.norwichcanoeclub.co.uk

April
13 & 14 National Sprint Regatta, Nottingham 

EAAA ‘CPR and using a defibrillator evening’ (18:00 - 19:00) @ NCC
Bedford Hasler

26
28

MEMBERSHIP REMINDERS
If you pay by Standing Order could you ensure the
payment amount has been updated to the 2024
subs: adult monthly is £25 & juniors are £26. Plus
any resulting underpayment! 

There are still a few people (nine) that have not
completed the membership renewal form, please
do so.

Also a friendly reminder has everyone renewed
their car parking pass? 

BOATHOUSE NEWS
Having carried out a safety check on the boathouse we need to have a bit of clean up, more on this
via Facebook. 

Steven Mableson and a team of volunteers continue to check and number all of our boats. Any boat
numbered is fit for use but again, please do advise a coach or email the committee if there is
anything that you notice as broken on any boat of the clubs that you see.  

16

June
Bishops Stortford Hasler
Open & British Masters & U23 National Championships, Nottingham

26 & 27 Royal Norfolk Show

2
8 & 9

Leighton Buzzard Hasler

May
Chelmsford Canoe Club Sprint Event 
Short Course Nationals, Peterborough - everyone can race!

5
12
19 Norwich Hasler

July
National Sprint Regatta, Nottingham 6 & 7

13 & 14 National Marathon Championships, Reading


